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The Honorable Russell Jennings, Chairperson 

House Committee on Corrections and Juvenile Justice 

Statehouse, Room 151B-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 

Dear Representative Jennings: 
 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2471 by House Committee on Corrections and Juvenile 

Justice 
 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2471 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 

 HB 2471 would require members of Kansas Criminal Justice Reform Commission who are 

not legislators or public employees to receive mileage, tolls and parking as provided in KSA 75-

3223 for attendance at any meeting of the Commission or any subcommittee meeting authorized 

by the Commission.  The bill defines public employee as an employee of the State of Kansas, any 

employee of a city incorporated under the laws of the State of Kansas or any employee of a county, 

township, school district or other political subdivision of the State of Kansas.. 
 

 The Legislative Coordinating Council (LCC) indicates HB 2471 would increase costs for 

reimbursement of travel and subsistence by $7,189 from the State General Fund in FY 2021 for 

the five members of the Kansas Criminal Justice Reform Commission who are not legislators or 

public employees.  The estimate includes $6,469 for mileage reimbursement, $270 for tolls, and 

$450 for parking and assumes average mileage of 250 miles roundtrip.  Any fiscal effect associated 

with HB 2471 is not reflected in The FY 2021 Governor’s Budget Report. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Larry L. Campbell 

 Director of the budget 

 

 

cc: Scott Schultz, Sentencing Commission 

 Karen Clowers, Legislative Services  


